

MacNeill School Community Council
Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, May 1st, 2018
7:15 pm

Attendance: Tracy Dittmann, Jen Love-Green, Leslie Kampe, Linda Thauberger, Leahann Marr, Jim Briggs, Stacey McCulloch, Sharon Gudereit, Kathryn Harris.

Guests: Jodie Alecxe, Sheena Kriston, Ashley Guarin.

Regrets: Jamie Browne.

Absent: Paige Sveinbjornson.

Called to order: 7:15 pm

1.Approval & Additions to the Agenda.

Motion: Jen Love-Green

Second: Linda Thauberger

“To approve the agenda as presented.” Carried

2.Adoption of minutes of the April 10th, 2018 meeting.

Motion: Jim Briggs

Second: Linda Thauberger

“To adopt the Minutes of the April 10th, 2018 meeting.” Carried

3.Executive Reports:

- Chair Report-No Report
- Vice Chair Report-No Report
- Treasurer Report-No Report
- Secretary Report -No Report

4. Administrator’s Report: Presented Kathryn Harris

- Trina Markusson was here on May 18th. She presented a second session on Mindfulness to our Grade -8 students. We are hoping to invite her back in the fall.
- We had a great turnout for the Spring production. We were very pleased with the performance and amazing talent from the Students.
- Archery is wrapping up-tournament in Melville-Nationals here in Regina Public Schools. Nationals will be here the next two Years.
- We had 10 students attend the Safety Patrol Jamboree on April 30th. There were 450 patrollers from across Saskatchewan. They met other patrollers, toured the Science Center, participated in zumba, had a presentation from Regina Police Service and the Saskatchewaner.
- Our patrollers will be distributing water bottles with CAA and resource officers to drivers on Thursday, May 3rd from 11:30-12:30.
- May will be a busy month for band-each grade has a concert and end of the year trip. The final concert is on May 29th at Knoll. Grade 6 band will perform here on May 25th 10:45-Grades 5-8.
- We have 27 registered for kindergarten. The New kindergarten meeting is on Wednesday, May 9th 4:30-5:30. Test drive kindergarten is on May 25th AM.
- An intensive Support Review was completed this year. There will be new options for support offered in the fall of 2018. FIAP will not be moving here next year. The board will be relocating three portables.
- Do we have funds for new jerseys? Mr. Bansley will do some pricing for the June meeting, so we can order and have in place for next year.

5. Old Business

a) Spring Clothing Order

- The order should be ready for pick up by mid next week, and ready for distribution, Thursday/Friday.
- Thank you to everyone who ordered this year.

b) Spring Fundraiser

- This year we sold Dairy Queen ice cream cake vouchers.
- For a first time fundraiser it did pretty good.

c) Tote Bags

- Jen to do more pricing on this.

d) SCC Focus Group-April 27th

- Jamie and Leslie attended this meeting.
- There was general discussion on what was learned.

e) Dr. Bruce Gordon-April 18th

- There was general discussion on what was learned.

6. New Business:

a) Healthy Hunger vs. Munchalunch

- After weighing out the options of what both companies offer. We have decided to stick with Munchalunch.

b) Fundraisers going Forward

- We will send out a SurveyMonkey survey to send out to our MacNeill community to see what they would like to see.

c) Communication

- We would like to set up a remind app for the MSCC to use.
- Mrs. Harris will check on the privacy issues with using google forms, student phone book.

7. Activity Updates:

Playground Improvement: See notes below.

Fall Dance (Halloween): Nothing to note at this time.

QSP Fundraisers: Nothing to note at this time.

Movie Nights: Coco will be shown on May 11th-more details to follow.

Special Lunches: May 9th will be Boston Pizza. We may try A&W in June.

Be the Best You Can Be: Nothing to note at this time.

Recess Boxes: See notes below.

Family Spring BBQ: Wednesday, June 20th 5-6:30.

Family Pizza Night/Open House: Nothing to note at this time.

Adjourned: 8:33pm Tracey Dittmann.

NEXT MEETING: June 6th, 2018.

Playground Improvement:

-We aren't sure if there is enough room now, with the portables leaving.

-Mrs. Harris to check with Mr. Seifert about the rocks at Plainsveiw.

-We will revisit this in the fall.

-Look at fixing/replacing front playground.

Thank you to Jim Briggs for all of the work you have done on our playground committee!

